
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11 December 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Temporary Traffic Lights – Springwell Road 
 
I am writing to make you aware that there are some temporary traffic lights in 
place a few metres away from the student entrance on Springwell Road. This 
will cause significant congestion at the start and end of the school day. I have 
contacted South Tyneside Council however they are unsure how long this 
traffic management system will be in place. Can I please therefore ask that 
you avoid this specific area if at all possible and use a different route when 
bringing in, or collecting your child. 
 
I will write again if I receive any updates from South Tyneside Council. 
 
Many thanks in advance for your support with this. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Miss J. Gillies 
Head Teacher 
 


